
A meeting of the Board of Public Works was held on Thursday, July 15, 2021 at 

10:02 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main St., Hornell, NY. 

 

PRESENT:  Mayor John Buckley, Commissioner Jared Zigenfus, Waste Water 

Treatment Plant Chief Operator Richard Dunning, Public Works Superintendent 

Mitch Cornish, and City Clerk Melissa Logan. 

 

ALSO PRESENT:   

 

ABSENT:  Commissioner Joseph Liberto and Water Filtration Plant Chief 

Operator Leonard Fucci,  

 

By: Zigenfus/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting, held June 17, 2021 be approved 

as read.  Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

By: Zigenfus/Buckley 

 

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Department Heads be approved and ordered 

filed.  Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

RESOLUTIONS: 

 

 

By: Zigenfus/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $917,812.56 be approved and paid as 

audited.  Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

MISCELLANEOUS: 

A request from Lee Ann McGregor to close South Street on July 31, 2021 for a 

graduation party was approved.  Ayes All. 

 

 

Rich Dunning said they are expecting to receive their SPEDES permit around July 

31.  He will put an ad in the paper about the changes to the permit.  Thirty days 

later the new permit will go into effect.  The UV disinfection project has been 

moved back.  The new completion date is May 31, 2023.  He is still waiting for the 

solid waste permit renewal.  It is going out for a 30-day comment period before it 

is sent to us.  The flow differential between the two plants has been minimal. 

 



Mitch Cornish informed us that the Canisteo Street bridge is on schedule.  They 

have been having some issues with getting materials due to COVID-19.  The WTP 

project is 98% complete.  The tanks are done and they are waiting on the topsoil 

analysis so that they can plant grass.  Contract #2 is having a valving issue with 

backwash valves. They are working on getting a different type of valve up there.  

Contract #3 has just started to do the SKATA work.  With streets, North Church, 

Willow and State streets are ready to go for paving.  Then Elm Street, River, Hill 

and Greeley Lane.  They have been trying to keep up with mowing.  They will be 

losing the summer kids soon. 

 

By: Zigenfus/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that there being no further business, this meeting adjourned at 

10:22a.m. 

Carried – Ayes all(X) 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

______________________________    

Melissa Logan 

City Clerk 


